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Sharing Helping Always Giving 
The purpose of our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music.
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        January 2007 
Happy New Year! 
I want to first start by thanking the Burlington Shag Club members for 
choosing me to serve as your president for 2007.  I’m looking forward to 
working with Judy, Michelle, David and each of you this year.  We will 
thrive the keep the hard work flowing and the shagging enthusiasm growing! 
I hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year.  It was 
great to see everybody decked out for the Christmas party.  A special thanks 
to Brenda and the whole decorating committee for their hard work to pull it 
all together.  It was a beautiful “Winter Wonderland.”  The new officers were 
inducted, and our 2006 Hall of Fame winners, Mary Gregory and Ronnie 
Gregory, were recognized.  What a great honor for both of them.  
Congratulations to all! 
We had a great time participating in the Graham Christmas Parade.  Thanks 
to Judy Lindley for getting volunteers, decorating and making it a fun outing.  
And, Baby, it was cold outside!  Roy, you did an awesome job with the 
music, thanks for volunteering your time. 
The yard sale brought in over $600 and with the Club’s match of $600 we 
were able to give six needy families a very nice Christmas – some needing 
help with Santa Claus for the children, others needing help with heating 
costs.  Thanks for everyone’s support.  This was special! 
We have a lot of things coming up in January and February that need to be 
addressed.  As you know, Mid-Winter at N. Myrtle Beach is just around the 
corner.  It is scheduled for January 11-14.  There will be a DJ on Friday, 
January 12 at Master’s.  Plan to join us at the beach for fun and shagging.  
Contact Michelle Thomas for your 2007 SOS card before leaving town. 
Since the deadline for Re-up is February 28, the date of January 27th has been 
picked for the Re-up party so mark your calendar and plan to come in your 
favorite “sports gear”.  Committee Chair, Carol Pettigrew, will have choices 
of location to present at the January 19th business meeting for your decision. 
“Dancing at the Mall” for Meals on Wheels will be February 2 from 6:00-
8:00 p.m.  Loose Shoes David Tuttle will be our DJ, so put on your shagging 
shoes and join the fun. 

 
                             

  
 
 
               
 
  
  
   
                                

                        
     
        

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

                               
 
 

 
The Meals on Wheels dance is fast approaching and we’re bustling around 
getting sponsors and donations for the silent auction.  We always need 
volunteers before and during the event.  Please let Ronnie know if you can 
help.  Don’t miss the dance featuring the Coastline Band.  Tickets at the door 
are $30 per person with all proceeds going to Meals on Wheels.   
Check out the 2007 organizational chart for Slate of Officers and Committee 
Chairs.  Be sure to contact the committee chairs if you would like to 
volunteer your time and new ideas for the upcoming events.  We need 
everyone’s help to make it a successful year! 
 
Jim West 
jswest@mebtel.net 

 
Meals On Wheels is just around the corner.  So get your tickets 
early.  We need all of you to help us get Silent Auction Items 
and get them to Angie Sharpe.  We also need volunteers for 
various committees – Jonnie Ellington (Door Duty); Brenda 
Smith (Decorations); Steve McHone (50/50); Jesse Justice 
(Setup); and ask Ronnie to volunteer your help. 
The next meeting and folding of letters will be Tuesday, January 
2nd at 6:00pm, at the Church at the Meals On Wheels Office.  
We need all of you to come out and help.  With all of our 
efforts, this promises to be another wonderful event.  Come and 
be a part of it. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Ronnie Gregory 
Meals on Wheels Chairman 

 
 

Final Treasury Report for 2006 
 

There will not be a treasury report in this issue.  After all of the 
receipts have been received and covered, the final report for 
2006 will be submitted for publishing. 
 

 
 



 
A Note of Thanks  

 
 

From  
Ronnie and Mary 

 
It has been such an honor to serve the Burlington Shag 
Club and our friends in the past 3 and 4 years.  The 
friendships that we have endeared since becoming 
members of the club, will be memories that will last 
throughout the years.  All the successes that have taken 
place within the club, we can truly say, “We all did it 
together”.  The honor that was bestowed upon us being 
selected to the Hall of Fame was quite special.  Count on us 
to still be active members and supportive of the Club and 
its’ new Officers, in anyway needed.  From the depths of 
our hearts, thank you so much for letting us lead you 
through the past few years.  The vision for the club is much 
brighter because you are the one’s who have made the Club 
what it is today.  Thank you for your support, your hard 
work, and your friendships. 
Love all of you! 
Ronnie and Mary 

 

                                    
                                          

Ron Russ, Ron Lambert, Cathy Tate, 
Ben & Tabitha Walker, Bob Farrar, 

Sissy Tillman, Ken Hepler 
Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the Association.  We hope 
that you will join in and become a very active in your new club and get to 
know all of you new family. From all of your new Shag Family we wish to 

welcome you to the best Shag Club around. 
 
 

 
 

          
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows:   

       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
 

To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 

        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as soon as 
possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the 
newsletter for printing.   
 

If you would like to advertise with us, there is space available.  
Contact the newsletter editor, or one of the club officers and we 
will be happy to set up whichever type of advertising you prefer. 

 

Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 
President: Jim West 919-563-9269 
Vice-President: Judy Satterfiled 336-584-6629 
Secretary: Michelle Thomas 919-563-3808 
Treasurer: David Satterfield 336-584-6629 
Webmaster: Mary Gregory 336-585-1118 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 

A Note from Judy Lindley 
 
HO! HO! HO!!!  What a jolly old time we had in the Graham Christmas Parade.  We 
had 31 to brave the cold morning in anticipation of our exciting day. 
 
We were a crowd pleaser.  People along the parade route was dancing and grooving 
along with us. 
 
THE TRUCK – What can I say? Top of the Line, FIRST CLASS.  Thanks to John 
Link of Snow Camp for donating his time and truck. 
 
Our special guest was Carolina Beach Music Award winning 2006 AM DJ Charlie 
Brown and his wife, Sue. 
 
Thanks to Roy and Peggy Childress for the fantastic music. 
 
Thanks to everyone who helped decorate and brought items for our beautiful float. 
 
The guys who walked giving candy to the children probably felt like Santa’s tired 
Elves on Christmas Eve. 
 
Thanks guys, you did a great job. 
 
Judy Lindley 
 

 

                    

          January 19, 2007 
                  8:00 PM  
               Ramada Inn 
 

            Current Membership    !!!! 
       221      
 
This is from the meeting held in December.  I have no update as to the total so 
Far.  Please remember to attend the Re-Up Party to help to increase this number! 

 

 
 
 
 

     
 
 
           
                         January Babies               February Babies  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Name  Name 
11 Tabitha Walker 4 Mike Gumula 
 11 Dawn Lewis 4 Pat Gumula 
12 John David Sims 4 Rick Wolfe 
13 Joan Kimbro 6 Dawn Layman 
13 Judy Smith 6 Karen Overman 
14 Mary Ann Lynch 8 Bob White 
15 Tracy Keel 10 Randi Wilder 
17 Wes May 11 Laura Bostic 
17 Donna Cardwell 11 Mary Fogleman 
18 Mary Glasgow 11 Ron Wilkerson 
18 Dave Robinson 12 Kent Bradsher 
21 Pam McHone 15 Frankie Johnson 
23 Louise Flanigan 16 Ron Jefferies 
23 C. B. Kimbro 19 David Oakley #2 
31 Sherry Tyndall 19 Dianne Hill 

  21 Sharon Cooper 
  23 Jim West 
  24 Dwight Barnett 
  25 Betsy Rich 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 I have been asked to continue as the editor for your newsletter, the “Shag Rag” 
for another year.  I will try my best to get the information out to you as quickly as 
possible.  I would ask that if you have anything to be placed in the newsletter, that 
you would email it to me at walkerhugh@bellsouth.net and I will put as much as 
space will allow in the “Shag Rag”.  Remember that we must keep all entries on 
the up and up.  Nothing negative will be published. 
I do have a few new ideas for the newsletter this year, so look for them in the 
coming issues.  I tried a new format last year in which everyone seemed to enjoy.  
I hope that it will prove to be just as enjoyable this year. 
The only thing that I ask is that the items you submit would be typed verses hand 
written.  I know at time this can not be helped, but it will make the development of 
the newsletter go a little quicker. 
If you do not receive a newsletter, please call me and leave a message at 227-8029, or 
email me at, walkerhugh@bellsouth.net and I will send you one as soon as possible.  I 
can only send letters to the addresses provided to me, so if your address is not correct it 
is your responsibility to get the corrections to the club secretary and she will forward 
them to me.  This will insure that you do receive your newsletter as well as helping to 
keep the club records up to date and correct.  We need everyone’s help in doing this.  
Please do not leave it up to the officers and committee chairs alone, remember, we are 
a team and it takes team effort to make things happen. 
 
Sheila Walker, 
“Shag Rag” Editor 
walkerhugh@bellsouth.net  
336-227-8029 

                                                                                                        

        
     
 

          
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

• Larry Hursey’s wife will have surgery in January. 
• Ronnie Gregory had an accident at home. 
• Lee Edinger’s sister has recently been in the hospital. 
• Denise Upchurch has recently been in the hospital. 
• Mike Hunter recently had surgery. 
• Martha Shoffner’s mother recently passed away. 
• Jackie Hallaman is having some health problems. 
• Butch Dowd recently had surgery. 
• Lorna Shively recently had surgery. 
• David Satterfield recently had surgery. 
• Gloria Thompson had a fall at home recently. 
• Donnie Boone is doing much better. 
• Tammy Allen is doing better. 
• Dave Robinson is doing better. 

 
 
Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing you 
guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee 
for any reason, please contact Louise Flanigan-committee chair, and Mary 
Gregory-web master.   
 
You may reach Louise by email address: lflanigan@bellsouth.net or by phone 
336-227-0902. 
 
You may reach Mary by email address: windmill@triad.rr.com or by phone  
336-585-1118. 
 
 

 
 

  

       Sunshine News! 



 
 

  
 

        

      
 
 

 

 
         
 
 

 
January 5, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Gerry "Strawhat" Holland  
January 11 - 14, 2007 
Mid-Winter at N. Myrtle Beach, SC    
January 12, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is David “Loose Shoes” Tuttle 
January 19, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at 
Master's in the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is 
"Shagdadday" Roy Childress  
January 26, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Brent "Showtime" Lloyd  
February 2, 2007 
Shagging at the Burlington Square Mall for Meals On Wheels from 
6:00pm to 8:00pm.............Please come and participate.........DJ is 
David “Loose Shoes” Tuttle    
February 2, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 
9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
February 9, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night and MOW Pre-Party" at Master's 
in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Jim Waye  
February 10, 2007 
Valentines Dance !!!!!!....The 14th Annual Benefit for Alamance 
County Meals on Wheels hosted by the Burlington Shag Club -- 
Starring the Coastline Band...........Awesome DJs - Judy Collins, 
David "Loose Shoes" Tuttle, and Roy "Shagdaddy" Childress....The 
Silent Auction is back and better than ever......Junior Shaggers from 
10:15 - 10:45......Line Dance Lessons by Hugh and Sheila Walker 
8:00 - 8:45.......Tickets available November 1, 2006...... Dance Only 
for $25 a person....$30 a person at the Door.......Dinner/Dane Tickets 
are on sale in Advance only for $45.00 a person....Come and bring 
your Sweetheart.......All proceeds goes to Meals on Wheels......  
February 16, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at 
Master's in the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hall of Fame 2006 

Mary Gregory Ronnie Gregory 

Hall of Fame 2006
Ronnie has been a member of the Burlington Shag Club since 
2001. He has worked tirelessly through these years for the 
betterment of the Burlington Shag Club, the shag dance, his 
fellow shaggers and the community. Ronnie has served as 
President for 3 years and during his terms he has given his 
time and talents and lead the Burlington Shag Club to a new 
level.  He is an exceptional leader and has promoted 
teamwork and participation without bias.  He has brought 
many things to the forefront saving the Club money and time, 
such as DJ equipment, Phone Tree, Website, etc.  He is 
excellent in raising money and helping the Club enjoy a better 
financial position.  Ronnie has also served on many 
committees with the 2006 Workshop being one of the major 
ones, as he handled the budget for the event.  Ronnie has 
executed all honesty, integrity and leadership throughout his 
membership and participation within the club which have 
been accomplished with his leadership.  He has been strongly 
involved in Meal On Wheels.  Not only is our club recognized 
as the fun group but through collective efforts through his 
leadership the club is highly recognized as a strong 
participating ACSC/SOS Member.  Congratulations on being 
inducted into the Burlington Shag Club Hall Of Fame for 
2006. 

Members of the Burlington Shag Club 

Mary has been an active member of the Burlington Shag 
Club since 2001.  She has served as Treasurer for 4 years.  
As Treasurer, she has actively taken the time to research 
and negotiate the procurement of materials and supplies, 
locations, etc. for BSC events, so that the club may make the 
most cost effective decisions.  She has made many other 
contributions at no cost to the club.  In 2002, she eagerly 
created the BSC Website and has continued to manage and 
keep it up-to-date.  She also researched and proposed to the 
club to purchase a phone communication tree to keep our 
members better informed of current events.  Within a couple 
of months, Mary had this ordered, installed and successfully 
operational and is currently in charge of the phone tree.  She 
has served on several committees and was Chairperson of 
the 2006 Summer Workshop.  Her leadership skills, 
enthusiasm and relentlessness were invaluable to the success 
of this workshop.  She passionately supports beach music 
and the shag dance.  She dances for fun in hopes that others 
will enjoy learning just as she has.  She is friendly, 
trustworthy, caring, and willing to do whatever it takes to 
make our club the “best of the best”.  Congratulations on 
being inducted into the Burlington Shag Club Hall Of Fame 
for 2006.                                    

Members of the Burlington Shag Club 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 


